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Richard Healey (adpce.ad)

Subject: FW: EDCC- Notice of Discharge

 
 

From: Charles McDowell <CMcDowell@lsbindustries.com>  
Sent: Monday, August 28, 2023 1:55 PM 
To: Richard Healey (adpce.ad) <Richard.Healey@adeq.state.ar.us> 
Cc: Keith Long <klong@lsbindustries.com>; Derek Turner <DTurner@lsbindustries.com> 
Subject: Notice of Discharge. 
 
As we discussed earlier today, EDC is at a point where it must discharge wastewater. We are currently at 3 inches of 
freeboard, and it is estimated that the spillway will overtop on or about August 30th. As indicated our plan is to 
discharge in conjunction with the other members of the joint pipeline. We will be discharging an amount roughly 
equivalent equal to inflow into Lake Killdeer and are trying to maximize our opportunity to discharge volume during 
this current run of dry weather. If we have rain in the forecast, we will discharge additional water to reduce the 
chance of overtopping the Lake Killdeer spillway. The release of this daily discharge volume will ensure that we 
maximize our discharges with other pipeline partner flows. 
 
El Dorado Chemical will continue to, as rapidly as possible, implement the Corrective Action Plans required in the 
Interim Measures Letter and the Notice of Non-compliance. We will use the required periodic reports to 
communicate in writing our plans as well as verbally communicate with the ADEQ (as I just did this afternoon). 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Charles McDowell | Environmental Leader| LSB INDUSTRIES, Inc. (NYSE: LXU) | El Dorado Chemical Plant | 4500 North 
West Avenue, El Dorado, Arkansas 71731 

O: 870-863-1403 | M: 870-310-6696|  E: email cmcdowell@lsbindustries.com 
 


